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                    Portland Pomfret Dunkirk Sewer District Board of Directors

                        Minutes – October 29, 2019 PPDSD Board Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mike Mathews, Laura Sarek, Richard Purol, Paula Coats, Dan Larish, Marlene Webster
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Joe Carapella
NON- MEMBERS 

PRESENT:  Scott Cummings (Director), Kristen Wright (Assistant County Attorney)    
VISITORS:  None      
CALL TO ORDER:     3:00 pm

A motion was introduced by Paula Coats to accept the meeting minutes from the July 30, 2019 meeting, Seconded by Laura Sarek: Carried 6-0

PUBLIC COMMENTS:    None

Chairman Mike Mathews discussed with the board that his and Joe Carapella’s terms expire at the end of this year.  Joe had stated to Director Cummings that he is not interested in being reappointed and does not wish to remain on the board.  Chairman Mathews also stated that he does not want to be reappointed.  He will stay as Chairman until the end of this year.

Assistant County Attorney Kristen Wright talked to the board about the need to possibly amend Resolution 21-18: Confirming User Charges: Portland Pomfret Dunkirk Sewer District.

Dan Larish introduced a motion to request that the Chautauqua County Legislature confirm the Board-proposed addition of subsections C and D to Section VI of Resolution 21-18.  This motion was seconded by Paula Coats: Carried 6-0  
The board discussed the need for engineering service if a Grant is awarded to the district for I&I (Inflow and Infiltration) Study work.

A motion was introduced by Dick Purol to proceed with an RFP for engineering services for I&I studies if a Grant is award to the district, seconded by Marlene Webster: Carried 6-0
Director Cummings let the board know that the 2020 PPDSD budget was adopted by the County Legislature along with the rest of the County Budget on October 23rd 2019.  

Motion for adjournment was made by Paula Coats and was seconded by Laura Sarek, Carried at 3:46 pm 6-0 
The next meeting for the PPDSD Board will be Tuesday January 28th 2020 at 3:00 pm at the Town of Dunkirk meeting room.  
Proposed meeting dates for 2020: January 28th, April 28th, July 28th, October 27th  

                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                       Scott Cummings

                                                                       Director 
